White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
June 11, 2012

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:27 p.m. on Monday, June 11, 2012.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Deputy Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Ray Price representing Marathon, 3 representatives from Enbridge, Mike Johnson, Joe Martucci, and Doug Reichley.  There were also several residents of the township attending the meeting (See attached list).  The invocation was given by Trustee Graf.  
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the May 14, 2012 regular Board meeting with one correction.  To change the interest rate that will be given on the new CD at Flagstar Bank from 1.15% for 23 months to .75% for 18 months.  Motion Carried.

CD #83163 will mature on 7-12-12.  We will discuss what to do with it at the next meeting.  Deputy Treasurer Aaron Graf stated that he would get interest rates for us at the next meeting.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.      

Mike Johnson, representative from Enbridge, took the floor and answered questions that were asked of them by the board members.  A motion was made by Supervisor Marshall, seconded by Trustee Graf to sign the contract allowing Enbridge the additional Right-Of-Way/easement that they were requesting.  Motion carried.

The township residents addressed their concerns to the representatives of Enbridge.  Carol Brimhall stated her objections to the signing of the contract.  
Ken Chamberlain gave us the zoning updates and the Board reviewed the minutes from the June 6, 2012 Planning Commission meeting.  Two of the members of the planning commission have been unable to attend several of the meetings.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to send letters to Craig Hause and David Reinhart informing them that we needed to appoint residents that were able to attend the meetings.  Motion carried.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to appoint two new members, Carol Brimhall and Barb Atkin.  Motion carried.  

Mrs. Brimhall was informed that the sign she had in her front yard informing residents of upcoming township meetings needed to be removed.  She stated that her husband would take care of it on the July 4th weekend.

Mr. Chamberlain brought up the fact that the Township needs to have an ordinance regulating the installation of wood burning furnaces.  He will prepare a proposed ordinance and distribute it at the September meeting.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay Charlie Barnum $50.00 per month for Building Inspector duties.  Motion carried.
Ray Price took the floor and informed us that approximately 230,000 gallons of gasoline (40-60% of what had been lost) had been recovered to date.

A motion was made by Treasurer McArthur, seconded by Trustee Baker to sign the agreement with Fowlerville schools to collect 100% of the non-homestead taxes.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Treasurer McArthur, seconded by Trustee Baker to sign the agreement with LESA to collect 100% of the summer tax millage.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:46 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

